

George Togliatti

Director

Sheri Brueggemann

Deputy Director

Anne K. Carpenter Chief

Parole and Probation
Southern Command

215 East Bonanza Road Las Vegas, Nevada 89101 Telephone (702) 486-3040 / Fax (702) 486-3040

March 16, 2020

Interstate Commission for Adult Offender Supervision 83 Euclid Avenue Lexington, KY 40502

Dear National Office,

In an effort to prevent the spread of COVID-19, the Nevada Division of Parole and Probation has taken proactive steps in our eight statewide offices. Effective March 16, 2020, our offices will be temporarily postponing in-person offender reporting, applying to both our local and Interstate Compact offenders. Current Interstate Compact offenders will be directed to make telephonic contact with the Officer of the Day or their assigned officer within our offices. Offenders transferred to Nevada or granted Reporting Instructions after March 16, 2020, will be directed to report telephonically. Our field officers will continue to conduct field operations and will substitute field contacts for office contacts during this time.

During this time, our Compact Office will not process any discretionary transfer requests for either new or existing offenders currently under supervision. Only mandatory transfer requests for offenders sentenced on or after Friday, March 13, 2020, will be processed. This practice will continue until further notice.

Should the Nevada Division of Parole and Probation take further steps to prevent the spread of COVID-19, the Compact Office will re-evaluate our processes and provide further updates.

Attached in Appendix A is a list of contact information and our Compact Office Staff that would be considered in command if the situation requires our physical office to close. Access to ICOTS, email, and voicemail will remain intact should our physical offices close.

Sincerely,

Sheri Sliva, Major

Nevada Commissioner

Nevada DPS/Parole and Probation

APPENDIX A

General Contact information:

702-486-3001 LVNVISC@dps.state.nv.us

Compact Office Staff:

Major Sheri Sliva Commissioner ssliva@dps.state.nv.us 702-486-3421

Captain Deborah Dreyer Interstate Compact Unit ddreyer@dps.state.nv.us 702-486-3054

Sergeant Chris Clifton
Assistant Deputy Compact Administrator
cclifton@dps.state.nv.us
702-486-0915

Sergeant Cassic Sahlberg
Interstate Compact Coordinator
csahlberg@dps.state.nv.us
702-486-2409

Nora Antonucci nantonucci@dps.state.nv.us 702-486-3610

Karen Collins kcollins@dps.state.nv.us 702-486-9901